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 Parents as Teachers 

Club ZOOM Meeting May 27, 2021 

Speaker Kim Richardson 
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CLUB PROJECTS 
 



Respect for Law 

Recipients 

 

 

 

 

 

Crystal City 

This year’s recipient is Detective Sergeant Billy 
Reese. Specifically, he is being recognized for his recent 
work in the overall coordination of setting up the 
“Mobile Ticketing” system for each of our patrol 
vehicles. This the department to be more efficient in 
the overall police operation, while also it enhancing 
officer safety. Sgt. Reese has put a lot of time and effort 
into making sure this transition is a success. 
 

Chief of Police Chad Helms  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Optimists Cindy Cherry, Elizabeth Check, and Barb Schmidt 
with Detective Sergeant Reese and Chief Helms 

 

  

  



DeSoto  
Our Officer of the year is Sarah Locke. Sarah has, through her 
hard work and dedication, developed into a much respected 
officer and informal leader within the department. Her "get it 
done" attitude, helpfulness to all members of the department 
and willingness to see success in others as success for the 
department as a whole made her the "hands down" favorite 
of the members of the department. 
 
Chief of Police Jeff McCreary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Optimists Ellen Bridgewater and 

President Mary Kay Scott 

with Officer Locke 
 

 

Officer Locke with Sergeant Dirk Helms and 
Sergeant Keven Anderson 

 



 

 

Officer Locke with Optimists and co-workers 
 

  

  

Festus 

Officer Jackie Duffner was selected because of several 
reasons. She has shown tremendous growth in her 
police skills in 2020. She has set the example to other 
officers by going back to school to earn her Bachelors 
degree and has excelled in her grades. She has become 
the departments chief Field Training Officer and has 
personally trained two new officers. She is always 
near the top in the departments work stats and 
always has a positive attitude. She has also been field 
testing new equipment such as hybrid cars, body 
cameras, and in car videos to see if those items can 
stand up to the rigors of police work and are worth 
purchasing for the entire department. She is dependable and has always stepped up when 
we were short staffed or needed special assignments done. A pure pleasure to work with 
and that’s partially why we selected her. She’s a very good police officer. 
 
Chief of Police Tim Lewis  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Officer Duffner with members of her department, family, and Optimist Caryl Harness 
 

 

 

Caryl Harness presenting 
Officer Duffner with her 
award 

 

 

 

 

Officer Duffner with her family 
 

 

 



  

  

Hillsboro 

Our nominee this year is Officer Justin Gibbons. He is 
always diligent in all phases of his work and does it 
without complaint. He also volunteers for extra duties 
and is now one of our evidence/property room 
custodians. He has also worked several big cases this year 
such as child molestations, sex offenses, and arson, of 
which he solved. Last year he was also Officer of the 
Quarter, which is voted on by his peers. We are very glad 
to have him as an employee and he is very deserving of 
your award. 
 
Chief of Police Steve Meinberg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chief Meinberg and Officer Gibson with Optimists 
Mary Hatfield, Beth Vreeland, 

Carroll Metzger, and Jean Naeger 
 



 

Officer Gibbons and Mary Hatfield 
 

 

Chief Meinberg, Officer Gibbons, and 
Captain Darrick Curtis 

 

  

  

Jefferson County Sheriff's Office 

 
The Jefferson County Sheriff's Office would like to 
nominate Dr. Joshua White for the Optimist Club 
Award. Dr. White provides behavioral health 
treatment options for inmates at the Jefferson County 
Sheriff’s Office Jail. Dr. White focuses on treatment of 
both mental health and substance abuse offenders to 
reduce recidivism and to prevent in-custody assaults 
and deaths. His work has been attributed to many 
successes, but other unmeasured successes cannot go 
unnoticed when we hear from former inmates sharing 
accolades of his positive influence. Dr. White is an 
example of the professionalism we expect from our 
employees and an asset to both the Sheriff’s Office 
and the citizens of Jefferson County. 
 
Sheriff Dave Marshak  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Sheriff Marshak and Dr. White with Optimists Jean Naeger, 
Cyndi Buchheit-Courtway, and Arlene GeGonia 

 

 

 

Dr. White with staff from the Jefferson County Sheriff's Department 
 

  

  



Pevely 

Our reasoning for Sergeant Gregory Long 
to be nominated for the award is because of his 
true dedication to this department for almost 40 
years. He has held the rank of Sergeant for the last 
21 years. Sgt. Long has many duties and plays an 
important role with the functioning and success of 
this agency. This includes managing the evidence 
room, Traffic Grant writing and tracking, Running 
the Drug Take Back program, and currently is 
responsible for both platoons of officers. Sgt. Long 
is always willing to lend a helping hand to anyone 
that is in need, puts in extra hours to see a job 
completed and never claims all the hours he 
worked. He is approachable and very 
knowledgeable of this profession. He is a great 
role model in which he teaches the younger 
officers the importance of work ethic, attention to 

detail and integrity in law enforcement. Sgt. Long has a soft-spoken demeanor which is why 
he is a respected ambassador of the City of Pevely.  
Capt. Larry Miller 788 
Assistant Chief 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Optimist Phyllis Neff and Janet Whitmer with Sergeant Long 
 



  

  

Special Board of Directors' Committee 
Recommend Donations to Area Groups 

 

A previously formed committee of members 
from our board of directors met recently to 
recommend disbursement of club funds to 
the following groups: 

 
 
 

$2,500 Kade's Playground, major contributor to Melody Chimes. (pictured above) 
 

$2,500 Homeless Youth Initiative (an increase from budgeted $1000) 
 

$1,200 Parents as Teachers boxes (members will assemble school supplies for the 
two Parents as Teachers affiliates in southern Jefferson County. 
  
$3,500 $500 each to: 
    1) Victory Church Food Pantry 

    2) Ozark Food Pantry 

    3) Hillsboro Food Pantry 

    4) DeSoto Food Pantry 

    5) Rescue Mission 

    6) First United Methodist Church - Festus Food Pantry 

    7) First United Methodist Church -Herculaneum Food Pantry 

  
  
$9,700 TOTAL 
 

The TCA Optimist Board of Directors approved these donations at their June 7, 
2021 meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



Brenden's Backpacks 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  



Book Club 
 

 

 

 

 
  

Childhood Cancer 
 



 

 

 

Thumbs up for Jeffrey 

Remains in remission! 
 

Jeffrey Vitt 

Allllll good guys!! Next scan in 
November and then we go down 
to yearly scans Also, who is this 
young man?! Today's visit (June 
8th) was so different from any of 
the previous ones. He actually 
went back all by himself for his 
scan. I wanted so badly to grab 
his hand and lead him back.... but 
he's too big for all that now. He 
did amazing on all of his 
assessments, like AMAZING! His 
doctor was so impressed with his 
progress and his blood work was 
great! No concerns at all from his 
team. Thank God. 
 

Taken, with permission, from 
Jessica Vitt's Facebook page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



JOI CLUB 
 

 

 

 

 Junior Optimist Society Update 

  
 

·    New essay for October 23rd BB 5K. Forms will be sent to 
schools in August.   
 

·       New meeting location starting in August is at Taytros. 

 

·      JOI Club will be attending some school open houses in 
August to help recruit new members. 

 

. Guest speaker Festus Resource Officer Corporal Mike 
Cavaness and his wife were present at the June 3rd 
meeting. He informed members us he has been an officer for 
27 years. He absolutely loves his job. He is a firefighter also. He 
has been in Festus since 2000 and a Festus Resource Officer 
for six years. We appreciate him very much for his service.  
 

. The next meeting will be on Friday July 2, 2021 at the home 
of Debbie Schumaker. The club will enjoy a pool party. 

  
 

Katie Huck 
JOI Adult Advisor 

 

Debbie Schumaker 
JOI Chair 

  



 

 

 
 

JOI Speaker 

Festus Resource Officer 
Mike Cavaness. 

 

JOI Members continue to write letters 

to local nursing home residents. 
 

 

 

Hannah Christopher 
 

 

 

 

Josie Hensley 
 

 

 



 

 



 

 

  

  

CONVENTIONS 
 

OI International Convention 
 

103rd Annual Optimist International Convention 

June 30-July 3, 2021 

  
Register for convention in person or virtual! 

  
In-

person: https://www.optimist.org/reg/?e=CONV&m=2021 

Virtual: https://www.optimist.org/reg/?e=CONV&m=2021V 

 

 

 

 

 

EMO District - Fourth Quarter Convention 
 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017Avd8bB9WPmUgfSp41FjR7h0LB6zB5W0AraOfR4vX9lXkfn8VZdadwcTl5mxcDt_1ngPIJ4vnfVO7zHrfmxcm06G1pTJGah3H7-YLkhEuGfA3jEd3HawNtRNac0R6_AVlqQIfmN7M_cFQHEoq8xEwxQaF03CGdcY3bUQI_Ke8kIQIEW-yjr09w%3D%3D%26c%3Djz5NgUA3PK69WqhHILEtiwPxesEfc3nFkMA6M_-j21bhVd1hC6FVLw%3D%3D%26ch%3Dt5X7r4WNTwE_6ufQt0CsDe4TW-QeST2jEJ-NqyANIZFbJKr1xzsv8A%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cef8d99c714c347d87c0b08d929cf8359%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637586793526003460%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fw7gzWC%2B9DQh4XiBYc0XvL2uKrpJ3PeQPAkvgLQOm4s%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0017Avd8bB9WPmUgfSp41FjR7h0LB6zB5W0AraOfR4vX9lXkfn8VZdad2eutVMGt4hQ_MoJzXeZ3g-n6yysx1XQpob01XQkYkNp9BmT5UlBqokvpPFcb3dSEVkFuYvEN4vyj_HAFGebFIZhkQv0gslpD0gR4tMtsMLfgZFVhyrjKmsY1FvvqGOI4w%3D%3D%26c%3Djz5NgUA3PK69WqhHILEtiwPxesEfc3nFkMA6M_-j21bhVd1hC6FVLw%3D%3D%26ch%3Dt5X7r4WNTwE_6ufQt0CsDe4TW-QeST2jEJ-NqyANIZFbJKr1xzsv8A%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cef8d99c714c347d87c0b08d929cf8359%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637586793526003460%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=0ex99zvg%2FJMD9X%2Be9YQF8lhMrDBziYVQ0iGhGC19zyU%3D&reserved=0


4th Quarter Convention 
August 13-15, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Contact Club Secretary Cathy Elliott if you would like to attend 
convention. Hotel rooms are limited, please book early to assure 
availability. 

 



FUNDRAISERS 
 

White Castle Fundraiser 
 

 

 

Paying it Forward! 
 

Hailey Walker, a 12 year old cancer patient, and a child whom we have been 
involved with for several years, along with her family have designated our club 
for a community fund raiser at White Castle in Arnold. We will receive 15 percent 
of the funds from the night of July 22, 2021 from 5 to 8 PM. So, a great night to 
get your dinner at White Castle and support our club! Tell your friends! Also 
there will be several raffle baskets and the tickets will be available at the drive 
thru window. The proceeds from these baskets will go directly to Hailey.  
 

This is not the first time Hailey has raised funds for community agencies that 
support kids with cancer, she raised $600 for "Friends of Kids with Cancer", an 



organization that is devoted to enriching the daily lives of children undergoing 
treatment for, and survivors of, cancer and blood-related diseases. Hailey is 
extraordinary. 
 

Carroll Metzger 

Childhood Cancer Chair 

  

NOTE: Fundraiser it at the Arnold White Castle. 
 

  

  

Raffle Basket Fundraisers 
 

 

Congratulations to 

Restaurant Gift Cards Winners 

Ellie and Jack King 

 

No cooking at the King home for 
quite some time! 

 

This raffle earned the club $2500. 

 

NOTE: In total the three summer 
raffles earned our club $5210 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Sponsorships 
 

When I thought our 2021 Sponsorship Drive had come to an end, a long awaited 
promised donation from Dow/Dupont arrived. A $1000 check was received in the 
mail on Tuesday June 8th. This is our third Platinum Sponsorship for the year. 
Thanks to Judy Williams for her continued efforts to follow up with her Dow 
contact. 
 

I'm extremely pleased to report our 2021 sponsorships have reached $12,250. I 
think we really are finished for the year now! 



 

Four year history of our sponsorship program 

2018 - 16 sponsors - $4450 

2019 - 27 sponsors - $6125 

2020 - 38 sponsors - $9400 

2121 - 42 sponsors - $12,250 
 

Many thanks to members who contacted our potential sponsors and tugged on 
their heart strings which opened their check books. The personal contact makes 
all the difference. 
 

Jean Naeger 

TCA Marketing Chair 
 

  

  

In Person Again! 
 

 

 

 
LOTS OF BRAGS 

Ellen Bridgewater had lots to 
brag about, as did many others. 
Catching up from lost time. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

President Mary Kay Scott 

President Mary Kay and President Elect Gerty 
O'Leary look pretty serious as first post 
pandemic, in person daytime meeting was 
called to order. 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 

Talk-Talk-Talk 

 
Members didn't appear to miss 
ZOOM meetings. Lots of 
conversations going on. 

 

 
Laughs --- and More 

Laughs 

To say members enjoyed being 
back is an understatement. 38 
Members attended this 
meeting. 

 

 

 



 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

Members meet every Thursday at 
Noon - 1 p.m. 

Our Club will continue looking at 
the sunny side of everything and 
being committed to bringing out 

the best in our area youth. 
 

 

 

  

  

Keep current with club activities, 
like us on Facebook, and 

visit our website. 
 

  

Visit our website 

  

 

 

     

 

https://www.facebook.com/twincityoptimistclub/
http://www.twincityoptimist.org/
https://www.facebook.com/twincityoptimistclub/

